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AGRICULTURAL

STARBAR 
MILK ROOM AND CATTLE SPRAY

For Milk Parlour, Milk House, Beef and Dairy Cattle 
KILLS:  House and Stable Flies, Horn Flies and Gnats

GUARANTEE:

Pyrethrins..............................0.5%
Technical Piperonyl Butoxide............4.0%

REGISTRATION NO: 15948 PEST CONTROL PRODUCTS ACT

KEEP OUT OF REACH OF CHILDREN

READ THE LABEL BEFORE USING

CAUTION      EXPLOSIVE

Container may explode if heated.

NET CONTENTS:  525 g

Zoecon Canada Inc.
12 Stanley Court Unit 3

Whitby, ON L1N 8P9
Phone: (416) 430-2511

STARBAR is a Registered Trademark of Sandoz Ltd.

SHAKE WELL BEFORE USING

DIRECTIONS:

MILKING PARLOUR AND MILKING ROOM:  To kill house flies, stable
flies and gnats.  Close all windows and doors.  Spray at the rate
of 1 to 2 seconds per 30 cubic metres.  If room cannot be closed
tight, double the dosage.  Stand in the middle of the room, spray
upward to fill the room with mist.  Seconds may be counted by
saying 1 thousand, 1 thousand 1, etc.  Keep room closed for 15
minutes before ventilating.



EXAMPLE:  A room 6 metres long by 3 metres wide and 2 metres high
requires 1 second if closed tight, 2 seconds if not.  Do not
remain in treated areas.  Ventilate the areas after treatment is
completed.

BEEF AND DAIRY CATTLE:  To kill house flies, stable flies and
horn flies.  Spray animals once daily with a fine mist, using 
30-50 grams (spraying for approximately 45-85 seconds) per
animal.  Treat dairy cattle before milking, but do not spray
directly on udders.  Wash udders before milking.  After one week,
treatment may be reduced to once every second day.

PRECAUTIONS:  Cover milking utensils and milk to prevent
contamination from spray and dead-falling insects.  Avoid
inhalation.  Avoid skin contact.  Do not contaminate food, feed
or water troughs.  Do not contaminate any body of water.  Remove
all animals from barns/buildings before fogging.  Ventilate
treated area thoroughly for at least 30 minutes before animal 
re-entry.

Disposal:  Dispose of empty container in household garbage.  For
information on the disposal of unused, unwanted product and the
clean up of spills contact the regional office of Conservation
and Protection, Environment Canada.

CONTENTS UNDER PRESSURE:  Do not place in hot water or near
radiators, stoves or other sources of heat.  Do not puncture or
incinerate container or store at temperatures over 50'C.

NOTICE TO USER:  This control product is to be used only in
accordance with the direction of this label.  It is an offence
under the Pest Control Products Act to use a control product
under unsafe conditions.
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This label transcript service is offered by the Pest Management
Regulatory Agency to provide efficient searching for label
information.  This service and this information do not replace
the official hard-copy label.  The PMRA does not provide any
guarantee or assurance that the information obtained through this
service is accurate, current or correct, and is therefore not
liable for any loss resulting, directly or indirectly, from
reliance upon this service.
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